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Auditor General says B.C.’s health authorities recognize the importance of a strong internal audit process

VICTORIA — Auditor General Wayne Strelioff today released his report on the status of internal audit in 
health authorities in British Columbia. The Provincial Health Authority and the five regional health authorities 
together spend about $7.7 billion yearly and employ about 96,000 people. They are responsible for delivering a 
comprehensive range of health services to taxpayers.

“We concluded,” said Strelioff, “that the boards and management of health authorities have recognized the 
importance of internal audit and have either set up internal audit groups in their authorities or are in the process 
of doing so. For the health authorities that have working internal audit units, the boards have set up good 
processes to oversee internal audit’s activities.”

The Institute of Internal Auditors defines internal auditing as an independent, objective assurance and consulting 
activity designed to add value and improve an organisation's operations. Internal auditing reviews the reliability 
and integrity of information, compliance with policies and regulations, the safeguarding of assets, the 
economical and efficient use of resources, and the operational goals and objectives of the organization.

Strelioff’s office carried out a review to evaluate the extent to which health authority boards and management are 
using internal audit in carrying out their responsibilities. The report also provides best practices for an internal 
audit function.

“Internal audit is one of the key vehicles that the boards can use,” said Strelioff, “to help the board members 
carry out their responsibilities, to help an organization improve its operations and accomplish its objectives by 
evaluating and improving the effectiveness of risk management, control and governance processes.”

According to Strelioff, a few of the internal audit groups are new and are not yet fully functional, so are not yet 
as effective as they can be in performing their responsibilities. However if they proceed on their current path and 
become fully functional, they will soon be able to serve the board and the authorities effectively.
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This report is available:

On the Internet at the Office of the Auditor 
General homepage
http://www.bcauditor.com

By contacting:
Office of the Auditor General
8 Bastion Square
Victoria, B.C. V8V 1X4
Tel: 250 387-6803
Fax: 250 387-1230

Toll free enquiries by dialing Enquiry BC at 1-800-663-7867 (in Vancouver 604 660-2421) and requesting a 
transfer to 387-6803.
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